

Human Resources Administration

Department of Homeless Services

Gary P. Jenkins Commissioner

150 Greenwich Street New York, NY 10007

929 221 7315

May 5, 2022

Carolyn Miller, Executive Director
The City of New York Conflicts of Interest Board
2 Lafayette Street, Room 1010
New York, New York 10007

Re: Jeanette Deida

Dear Ms. Miller:

This letter serves to notify the Conflicts of Interest Board ("COIB") that in accordance with COIB Rule 1-07 (d), the Human Resources Administration ("HRA") is retaining former employee Jeanette Deida as a consultant. Ms. Deida last worked as an HRA employee on September 24, 2021, and is being retained as a consultant for the purpose of providing assistance and training until a replacement can be hired.

Ms. Deida is being retained for a period of three months, which is no longer than reasonably necessary to provide assistance and training until a replacement can be hired. At the time of her retirement in September 2021, Ms. Deida served as Director of the Bronx borough office of HRA's Office of Child Support Services ("OCSS") and HRA has not yet been able to fill her position. As one of the largest and busiest child support services intake offices, it is critical that Ms. Deida, with her years of borough office experience, be on-site to assist in the management and training of staff until a permanent replacement is in place.

Under the consultant agreement, Ms. Deida will be compensated at a rate comparable to what she last earned as an HRA employee.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Agency Attorney Daniel Korenstein at korensteind@dss.nyc.gov.

Sincerely,

Gary P. Jenkins
DSS Commissioner